
Personal, Social and Health Education  

at Birdsedge First School 

 
Dear families  

Like you, we all want the children in our school to grow up healthy, happy, safe and able to manage the 

challenges and opportunities growing up in our modern world. As you may be aware, from September 

2020, it will be statutory for all primary age children to be taught Relationships Education and Health 

Education. Due to Covid, this date has been extended slightly to Summer 2021.  

As a School we strongly value both these areas of education and already teach this in our existing PSHE 

curriculum. We do this through the following elements already in place in our school curriculum: 

 An active School Council with weekly meetings and Class Council sessions  

 Whole School Behaviour system based on a coaching tool  

 Weekly PSHE assemblies with linked whole school challenges or activities 

 Weekly PSHE lesson taught by each class teacher. 
 Themed days or week across the year joining in with National initiatives or awareness days, for example: 
Safer Internet Day, Careers Week, Road Safety Week and Anti-Bullying Week. 
 
As you know, as part of the School Improvement Plan, we are working hard to develop our wider curriculum 

during this school year. As part of this developed curriculum we will have six, half termly themes used as 

drivers for teaching our PSHE curriculum, these our outlined overleaf.  

In order to be clear with families about any changes and additions to the curriculum, in light of the new 

Relationship Education, we have put together a revised policy for this area of the curriculum, which can be 

found on the inside pages of this booklet. A useful guide for parents published by the DfE can also be found 

on the back page to support this. If you have any questions, queries, comments or suggestions regarding 

our Relationship and Health Education in school please do email me at dwaddington@themast.co.uk 

contact me through the school office. I would welcome your time and contributions.  

Thank you for your continued support 

 

Mr D Waddington 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

As a school we follow the PSHE Association Programme of Study and follow the DfE Relationship 

Education and Health Education statutory guidance to ensure curriculum coverage through six half termly 

key themes. You can see underneath how these follow the three main themes as set out by the PSHE 

Association.  



 

 


